
 

RMS affirmed several aspects of HVS and CVS during its meeting with the Historic and Classic Car 

Industry Working Group on 30th October: 

 It will consult with stakeholders about further development of the Log Book, including detailed design of 

the format. Invitations will be sent out this month for workshops in December to consider design of a 

revised Log Book 

 No matter what format is eventually used by Log Book operators, it will eventually require all details 

(including use) to be able to be recorded digitally within RMS. 

 HVS is available only to vehicles 30 years or older with manufacturer’s options or period accessories. Seat 

belts or trafficators are permitted. Mechanical or non-period body changes not offered for that model by 

the manufacturer such as : 

o Power steering 

o Power windows 

o Aftermarket seats 

o Disc Brakes 

o Alternative wheels from a different manufacturer 

o Intake and exhaust systems from a different manufacturer 

exclude a vehicle from HVS. 

 RMS Compliance has advised that it will continue to act against breaches of vehicle HVS or CVS eligibility, 

and its website will soon enable such breaches to be reported directly. 

 Alternatively, breaches may be reported to CHMC’s RMS Liaison Officer (Peter Wright). Reports will need: 

Vehicle HVS or CVS registration number, date, location and photograph/s with description indicating non-

compliance concern. 

CHMC will celebrate its 50th Anniversary in conjunction with next year’s half yearly General Meeting  

 It will be held at Raymond Terrace on the weekend of 24th /25th October 2020. 

 Heritage motorist and Cartoonist Warren Brown will feature as Guest Speaker 

 Clubs are encouraged to plan a Club visit or tour to the area, either before, after, or spanning the 

celebration 

 Council will keep members updated with further information regarding our upcoming anniversary 

 

 

THE DINKUM OIL 
A drop from the Council of Heritage Motor Clubs to keep you going 

For further information contact: 

Peter Wright (RMS Liaison)  phone 0417 250 798 regarding RMS, or 

Kathy Booby (CHMC Secretary) phone 0418 235 797   regarding the 50
th
 Anniversary 

 

More information about this, and other items of interest, can be found on Council’s website: 

www.heritagemotoringcouncil.org.au 

http://www.heritagemotoringcouncil.org.au/

